Meeting called to order by Chairperson Phyllis Hemstad at 7:02. Pledge of Allegiance recited.

Attendance was taken by secretary SueAnn Strickland. Those present were Phyllis Hemstad, Dorothy Schmidt, Bob Mehlhoff, SueAnn Strickland, and birthday girl Kelly Manzer coming in late.

New Business -- Woith Engineering presented a proposal for Temple Baptist Church to adjust the lot boundaries. This is the start of the process. The adjacent property owners have gotten notices. There will be a 70' right of way. All streets that are currently there will remain except for 18th Street which will become a cul-de-sac. Questions and explanations followed. Sandy Mares had concerns regarding possible lack of notification. A motion was made by Bob Mehlhoff and seconded by Dorothy that the Council pass on this item without comment until such time as we have more information. Motion was carried unanimously.

A candidate forum was presented with each prospective candidate to speak for 5 minutes and entertain questions for 5 minutes. The following candidates for City Commission gave presentations: Fred Burows, AArt Doman, Bob Jones, Don Petrini and Jeremy Trebas. The following candidates for Mayor gave presentations: Aaron Purcell and Mike Winters.

Mike McCoy was given a welcome to Council #2, as he is on the current Nov. ballot.

Mike Dalton was double booked and was unable to speak. He will speak in November.

The Council needs to decide what to do with the \$946.00 earned by the first Council and ten volunteers by painting fire hydrants and columns. Phyllis talked with Marty Basta who said that West Kiwanis Park needs a drinking fountain and trees. Patty said that the Trust Fund money follows the current council, which has jurisdiction over the funds. Phyllis would like to see the funds disbursed while she is still on the council and would like it to go to the drinking fountain. Sue expressed concerns over the constant vandalism at this park and would like it to go toward trees. She suggested that we table this matter until November. Phyllis said we would vote on the matter in November.

Neighborhood Concerns – Mayor Winters said that MaryAnn Komar has concerns regarding street conditions and will have Public Works contact her.

Kelly discussed the Kurt Robinson letter and wanted to re-word it in the hopes that we will get more action regarding his concerns. Kelly made a motion to reword the letter and resubmit it. Bob Seconded the motion. Passed unanimously.

West Levee Update -- -- nothing new at this meeting.

Police Advisory – Bob will report in November.

Kelly motioned to accept minutes with Dorothy seconding. Carrried unanimously.

Kelly motioned to adjourn. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted

SueAnn Strickland